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May 21, 2012 

 

Dear Senator,  

As a public health group whose outreach and operations extend to Brazil, China and India, and whose 

membership is comprised of more than 60 organizations committed to the safety of prescription drugs 

and protecting U.S. consumers against counterfeit, substandard or otherwise unsafe medicines, we 

are deeply concerned that potential amendments to the Food and Drug Administration Safety and 

Innovation Act will undermine America's existing and proposed drug safety protocols by allowing 

drug importation. 

Drug importation advocates believe that drugs purchased from countries such as Canada and the 

United Kingdom are safe because of their strict health regulations. Unfortunately, this is simply not 

true. There is no regulation for products trans-shipped through "safe" countries such as Canada and 

the United Kingdom and thus, Americans would be put at great risk. In a letter issued in 2009, FDA 

Commissioner Margaret Hamburg outlined the agency's concerns with drug importation, arguing that 

the importation of FDA-approved drugs from countries like Canada could endanger the U.S. medicine 

supply because of the lack of FDA jurisdiction over foreign supply chains. "In establishing an 

infrastructure for the importation of prescription drugs, there are two critical challenges in addressing 

these risks. First, FDA does not have clear authority over foreign supply chains.... Second, FDA review 

of both the drugs and the facilities would be very costly." 

In 2006 the European Commission conducted a study into the parallel trade of medicine. In response 

to the study, E.U. Commissioner Günter Verheugen said "parallel trade brings a considerable risk for 

the safety of the patients. The reasons for that are numerous - there are problems with the packaging 

and labeling of the products, as well as with product recalls, the complexity of distribution channels 

and the supply. And finally it is difficult to effectively enforce the law." 

When individuals, or even medical experts, break the closed secure supply chain, they are victimized 

by criminals.  Just last month the FDA sent warnings to doctors in thirteen more states that their 

attempts to acquire anti-cancer injectables outside the closed, secure drug supply chain from 

supposedly reliable sources were in fact criminal sellers of fake medication.  Such incidents 

demonstrate conclusively that if trained doctors cannot reliably source their medications, we will 

endanger all Americans by encouraging them to break the closed, secure drug supply chain. 

Amendments allowing importation would undermine nearly two decades of drug safety policy. Large 

volume importation of prescription drugs could be permitted under current law only if the Health and 

Human Services (HHS) Secretary was willing to certify that imported drugs "pose no additional risk to 

the public's health and safety, and result in a significant reduction in the cost of covered products to 

the American consumer." Recent HHS Secretaries have not been willing to make this certification of 

"no risk."  

This means that throughout the past 18 years and under three Administrations, no HHS Secretary 

(Democrat or Republican) has certified a drug importation plan—a clear indication of the extreme  



 
 

safety concerns associated with drug importation and the challenges with ensuring safety of the 

globalized drug supply. 

We urge Congress to focus on creating substantive programs that protect the nation's drug supply to 

maintain access to safe medicines. The risks of policy failure fall upon this country's most vulnerable 

and traditionally underserved minorities. 

With very best regards, 

 

Marv Shepherd, PhD 

President, Partnership for Safe Medicines 

Director of Pharmacoeconomics, University of Texas School of Pharmacy 

Bryan A. Liang, MD, PhD, JD 

Vice President, Partnership for Safe Medicines 

Executive Director, Institute of Health Law Studies, California Western School of Law 

Director, San Diego Center for Patient Safety, University of California San Diego School of Medicine 

Thomas T. Kubic 

Treasurer, Partnership for Safe Medicines 

President & CEO, Pharmaceutical Security Institute  

Other signers in alphabetical order 

Edith A. Rosato, RPh, IOM, Chief Executive Officer 

Academy of Managed Care Pharmacy 

Brian Kennedy, Director 

Alliance for Patient Access 

William G. Lang, MPH, Vice President, Policy and Advocacy 

American Association of Colleges of Pharmacy 

Virginia T. Ladd, President 

American Autoimmune Related Diseases Association 

Charles C. Partridge, Director, Government Relations 

American Military Society 

Thomas E. Menighan, BSPharm, MBA, ScD (Hon), FAPhA, Executive Vice President and CEO  

American Pharmacists Association  

Ralph G. Neas, President and CEO  

Generic Pharmaceutical Association 



 
James "Jim" R. Bracewell, Executive Vice President & CEO 

Georgia Pharmacy Association 

Mary R. Grealy, President 

Healthcare Leadership Council 

John Gray, President & CEO 

Healthcare Distribution Management Association 

Dean J. Paranicas, President and Chief Executive Officer 

HealthCare Institute of New Jersey (HINJ) 

J. Michael Patton, Executive Director 

Illinois Pharmacists Association 

Mike Cohen, President 

Institute for Safe Medication Practices 

Bob Barchiesi, President 

International AntiCounterfeiting Coalition 

Bill Bro, Survivor and CEO 

Kidney Cancer Association 

Ana Fadich, MPH, CHES, Director, Programs & Health Promotion 

Men's Health Network 

Julie Johnson, RPh, Executive Vice President 

Minnesota Pharmacists Association 

Rebecca P. Snead, Executive Vice President & CEO 

National Alliance of State Pharmacy Associations  

Carmen Catizone, MS, RPh, DPh, Executive Director 

National Association of Boards of Pharmacy 

Carol Kelly, Senior Vice President, Government Affairs and Public Policy 

National Association of Chain Drug Stores 

Charlie Cichon, Executive Director 

National Association of Drug Diversion Investigators 

Joe Trauger, VP Human Resources Policy 

National Association of Manufacturers (NAM) 

Joni Cover, JD, Executive Vice President 

Nebraska Pharmacists Association 



 
Debra B. Feinberg, BS, JD, FASHP, Executive Director 

New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists 

Christopher R. Gauthier, RPh, Executive Director 

North Carolina Association of Pharmacists 

Patricia A. Epple, CEO 

Pennsylvania Pharmacists Association 

Tim Dickson, Executive Director 

Pharmaceutical Industry Labor Management Association (PILMA) 

Craig M. Burridge, MS, CAE, Executive Director 

Pharmacists Society of the State of New York, Inc. 

Thair Phillips, President/CEO 

RetireSafe 

Jennifer L. Baker, Pharm D, Interim Chief Executive Officer 

South Carolina Pharmacy Association 

Baeteena Black, DPh, Executive Director 

Tennessee Pharmacists Association 

R. Bruce Josten, Executive Vice President-Government Affairs 

U.S. Chamber of Commerce 

Timothy S. Musselman, Pharm D, Executive Director 

Virginia Pharmacists Association 

Jeff Rochon, Pharm D, CEO 

Washington State Pharmacy Association 


